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The Honorable Mark Kirk 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Kirk, 

JUN 2 6 2013 

In accordance with title 10, United States Code 2853, the pwpose of this letter is to inform you 
of a construction project that has been reduced by greater than 25 percent of the amount 
appropriated. The project is the Remote Delivery Facility (RDF) in Charlottesville, Virginia, 
which was funded in the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2012 (Public Law 112-74). 

There are currently two military construction projects in Charlottesville, Virginia (R.ivanna 
Station)-the RDF and the Army Child Development Center (CDC). Safety concerns for the CDC 
and an architectural and engineering firm review placed the RDF at an alternate location, closer to 
the main gate. While this new location is optimum for deliveries and is at a safe distance from the 
new CDC, it requires a reduced footprint for the RDF. Accordingly, subsequent design review 
estimates are lower than the authorized and appropriated amount of $10.8 million. The current 
working estimate is $6. l million, a reduction of $4. 7 million for the reduced scope. 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact the Defense Intelligence 
Agency Congressional Liaison, Mr. Joseph Whited at 202-231-083 7. 

Very respectfully, 


